
From: Hong, Christina/LAC
Sent: Tuesday, March 22, 2022 11:11 AM
To: Yue, Aaron@DTSC; Innis, Pamela S
Cc: 'gcr4@pge.com'; Diaz, David; Baker, Iain
Subject: Agency Notification - IM No. 3 is in lay-up mode (starting March 22, 2022)
 
Mr. Yue and Ms. Innis,
 
This email notifies the agencies that the preparation for IM No. 3 lay-up, which began on December 22, 2022, was completed on March 21, 2022. IM No. 3 is now in lay-up mode and will not operate again
until agency approval is received for decommissioning and removal of the system.
 
As directed, a completion report will be prepared and submitted to the agencies that summarizes work completed as part of the preparation for layup.  
 
Regards,
Christina Hong  
 
From: Hong, Christina/LAC 
Sent: Monday, December 20, 2021 11:12 AM
To: Yue, Aaron@DTSC <Aaron.Yue@dtsc.ca.gov>; Innis, Pamela S <Pamela_Innis@ios.doi.gov>
Cc: gcr4@pge.com; Diaz, David <D3D6@pge.com>; Baker, Iain <IxBj@pge.com>
Subject: Request for Agencies' Approval/Concurrence for IM-3 Shutdown by December 21, 2021
Importance: High
 
Mr. Yue and Ms. Innis,
 
On behalf of PG&E and pursuant to Section 7.3.3 (Implementation of Transition Plan) of the approved Basis of Design Report for the Final Groundwater Remedy, the IM system (also called IM No. 3) will be
turned off after the first phase of construction, when groundwater remedy equipment and systems are in place and ready to begin start-up. The current start-up date is December 22, 2021.
 
Therefore, PG&E plans to shut down the IM No. 3 extraction wells (TW-2D and TW-3D) on December 22, 2021. In compliance with Section 2.1 (IM-3 Layup Preparation) of the approved IM-3 Decommissioning,
Removal, and Restoration Work Plan, this email notifies DTSC and DOI of the planned shut down and requests the agencies’ approval/concurrence by December 21, 2021. We also have notified the FMIT of
this request.
 
After receipt of the agencies’ approval/concurrence, PG&E will shut down the IM No. 3 extraction wells and prepare for lay-up. The preparation for lay-up is anticipated to last about 3 months. Once the
preparation is complete, PG&E will notify the agencies that IM No. 3 is ready for lay-up. When the IM-3 system is in a lay-up condition, the system will be left in a safe, secure, and preserved state and will
not operate again until agency approval is received for decommissioning and removal of the system.
 
Regards,
Christina Hong
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